

## SI subcommittee Report – October 2012

### Orienteering Victoria Council Meeting

<b>Decisions Required:</b> <b>Approve new laptop case (c. \$100)</b>
---

<b>OVERALL STATUS</b>	Business as usual
-----------------------	-------------------

#### ACTIVITIES & PLANS

1. The OV website "SI Bookings" administration page [http://www.vicorienteing.asn.au/admin/organising/si\\_bookings/](http://www.vicorienteing.asn.au/admin/organising/si_bookings/) is still being maintained as the main method of controlling the flow of OV SI gear around the clubs/to event organisers. This should be an event SI manager's first point of call.
2. 20 borrowed controls are back from Tasmania.
3. The controls that did not have batteries replaced before Oceania should have this done before the Christmas 5-day (and Easter 2013) carnivals. This will cost around \$1,400 based on the price Colin charged last year.
4. I am thinking of buying a new carry case for the laptops – the bags they came with are suffering abuse and splitting (people keep putting download controls in them instead of the blue carry cases). I have my eyes on a waterproof, hard carry case that will work better in the dirt. It will fit both laptops in the one case with some appropriate padding. Cost is about \$100.
5. The Westerfolds meeting room has been booked for Sunday 25 November (from 9am to 4pm) in order to hold a SI refresher/update prior to C5D. Agenda to be confirmed but believe Craig may be available to include a workshop on how we will be using Eventor next year for SS events and how we will be integrating it with OE/SI event files.

#### ISSUES, CONCERNS & RISKS

1. I will be away until mid November so event organisers will have to speak to each other to coordinate any gear swaps (see 1 above).

Ian Dodd  
Chair of SI subcommittee.